
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 05.06.18
6.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Edward Griffiths, John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans, Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Williams, Steffan Jones.
6.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Steffan Chambers, Mike Tregenza  and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
6.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman congratulated Arron Tregenza on being elected to represent Gwynedd Council to sail from Liverpool to Dublin and then onto Cardiff.

On behalf of the Council the Chairman congratulated Kieron Thomas on winning the British UBA Championship with boxing.

On behalf of the Council the Chairman congratulated Rachel English from The Castle hair salon on winning salon of the year.

On behalf of the Council the Chairman congratulated the owners and staff at London House on winning the sausage of the year prize.

6.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on May 1st 2018 were found to be correct. 
6.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 5.12 the Clerk reported that she had made a mistake and it was the gate near the entrance to Pentre Mawr that was rotten and not by the entrace to Pentre Canol.

6.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

All the Members of the Council declared an interest in the planning application regarding Llidiart Playing Field, Dyffryn Ardudwy and a Declaration of Interest Form was signed by the Chairman on behalf of all Members of the Council.

6.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 3rd May 9-5.30pm Full Council Caernarfon. 11th 9.-1pm. Railway meeting Welshpool. 2-4. New Care Office Dolgellau, social services and NS working together. 14th 10-1 Adult Services, Caernarfon. 15 1-5, Licensing Caernarfon re Para festival, Llanbedr. 16th. 12-1 Education Caernarfon. 2-5 Voluntary section re care. 17th 7-9 Dyffryn Village Hall. 24th 1-4 Ysgol Ardudwy pupil presentations.

It is the ‘temporary’ closure of the Post Office at Foxes in Dyffryn Ardudwy that has caused a lot of inconvenience to local residence since 23rd of May. I have consulted with the Post Office and they say that it is an internal matter between the Post Office and Roger and Jane Howard. The Post Office has made it clear that they do not want to close the Dyffryn Post Office and there are no plans for closure. Our MP Liz Saville Roberts has been given the same information as me. I understand that the Howards will meet the Post Office Ltd officials this coming Wednesday. I have to pay tribute to the owners of the Spar at London House and the Roberts at Smithy Garage for assisting the local residents as much as they can. Many people especially the elderly are put to inconvenience and many local residents are now travelling to Porthmadog although there are Post Office facilities in Harlech and Barmouth and Llanbedr on one day a week. Both the MP and myself cannot understand why the holders of the post of sub post masters at Dyffryn Ardudwy are allowed to live in France and the MP has promised to look into the conditions.

I sent councillors the information once I had it off the Post Office. The traffic lights by Welsh Water at Talybont should have been removed prior to the Bank Holiday. Adrian Williams followed up the matter as soon as he could to resolve the situation. At the Gwynedd council Anwen Hughes was appointed chairman and congratulations to her.








529......................................Chairman

There were a lot of people wanting Gwynedd to look again at their policy of closing youth clubs and eventually it was agreed to look again at the closures to see if there were better solutions. Also included was the grants to Urdd and Young Farmers clubs. I spoke out against the closures and the cuts in grants and voted to look again at the proposals. 
There are plans afoot to re-organise councils, including community council. Gwynedd could going Ynys Mon. Plans for community councils have not been made clear at present. Some councils in Gwynedd, including Barmouth, have taken on many responsibilities and Aberdyfi have agreed to a precept increase to keep local services. County councillors have had a £200 annual increases. The cabinet member for education has been asked to find money to provide sanitary items for school girls. At the Railway meeting in Welshpool we were told that KeolisAmie a combined Spanish and French company will run the rail franchise for the next 15 years. Arrive Trains Wales staff will automatically transfer to the news company. The Cambrian and Aber/Shrewsbury committee have called for extra trains at weekends and bank holidays. Toilets on trains will be improved asap. The new trains will be grey and orange and by 2023 all trains will be new. More details will be given at a joint meeting at Machynlleth on 13 July. This Friday Powys council want to make Machynlleth a transport hub and a meeting has been organised, but as yet no invitations to people and councillors in South Gwynedd who use Machynlleth. The Welsh Government has been investigating family and young people care in Gwynedd. I was interviewed several times. Early indications are that Gwynedd is doing better than most councils. A visit was organised to the new care offices in Dolgellau and the staff are doing their best to meet the needs of the local residents and are in touch with the NHS. Shortage of staff especially carers is a problem as well as shortage of nurses. The para festival at Llanbedr at the end of July was approved by the Licensing committee, despite objections that there could be traffic problems. The events safety committee have put in conditions including traffic management. The applicants state that they will only have around 400 extra vehicles Over a fur day period. The applicants disputed that they would cause problems. The Gwynedd environmental officers have put conditions on noise and volumes and on times. I have met with officials of the education department regarding the age of young pupils admitted to our local school. The head of education has agreed that everything will be in place by September 2019 to have ysgol feithrin in the morning as the school in the afternoon. The parents, teachers and governors want this facility and it would be beneficial to everyone. I have just heard that a local children’s group finished second in their event at the Urdd, well done them. The village hall made a slight profit last year, but many of the facilities at the hall now want upgrading. The list of Trustees and annual bank balances have not been included in the Charity Commissioners reports. The new cafe/ manager takes up her post this weekend I want to wish Trish all the best and thank Denise for doing a very good job over recent years

I can be contacted on 01341242758, or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
It was agreed to send a letter of thanks to Smithy Garage and London House for being so helpfull to the residents of the village to obtain cash because the post office has temporary closed.

6.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Change of use of land from play area to car park - Llidiart Playing Field, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/598)

A declaration of interest was shown in this application as it is the Council that sent the application to the National park and the application was not discussed at all.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
6.9  MATTERS ARISING

A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £11,882.74 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £6,097.18 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was because the Council had not received the invoice for £4,000 towards the Partnership to keep the toilet in Talybont open until this month. 



B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that no meeting of the Improvements Group had been held since the AGM and that the next meeting will be held on the 26th of this month in Ael y Bryn Hotel. Cllr. Chambers reported that the football sessions are restarting on Sunday mornings. 
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C   Village Hall
It was reported that the AGM of the above committee had taken place on the 17th of last month and there was nothing much to report back except that the committee  are thinking of creating a “slush fund” from the Council so as to secure monies towards the upkeep of the hall. Cllr. Michael Tregenza read a letter that had been received from Welsh Water stating that the levels of lead was high in the water and new pipes were required. It was agreed to put it on theagends for next  month so it can be discussed further. 
D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received a copy of the planning application with regard to the above development and also that she had received a copy of a letter from Mr. & Mrs Mart that they had sent to the National Park objecting the above planning application.

E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Due to the absence of Cllr. Edward Griffiths a report on the above was not available.
F   Election of Councillors
The Clerk reported that she had been informed by the Electoral Officer in Caernarfon that they had received a request to hold an election in both Wards and the Clerk reported further that she had now received the Notice regarding this and that it was suppose to be displayed from the 7th of this month until the 15th.  If the Electroal Officer receives enough names by the 15th an election would be held on the 12th July. It was also made known by the Clerk that the Electoral Officer wanted to know if the Council, if an election was to be held, wanted their office to organise polling cards or would the Council be advertising the election themselves. It was agreed to ask the electoral office in Caernarfon to organise polling cards if needed. It was also reported by the Clerk that she had been informed by the Electoral Officer that he had received one application with regard to the vacant seats and that he woulde be contacting this person o state that now they would have to complete a nomination form if they still had an interest in the vacant seats.

G   Financial Regulations
The Clerk reported that she had included this on the agenda because, as she had reported at the last Council meeting that the Internal Auditor had stated that there was a need to re-adopt the above as they had not been adopted since 2002. The Members stated that they had read the contents of the above and that they were of the opinion that there was no need for any changes and therefore it was agreed unanimously to adopt the Council’s Financial Regulations once again.

H   Standing Orders
The Clerk reported that she had included this on the agenda because, as she had reported at the last Council meeting that the Internal Auditor had stated that there was a need to re-adopt the above as they had not been adopted since 2002. The Members stated that they had read the contents of the above and that they were of the opinion that there was no need for any changes and therefore it was agreed unanimously to adopt the Council’s Standing Orders once again.

I     Penybont Garden

It was agreed to leave this matter until the next meeting because so many were absent from this meeting.
J    Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Clerk reported that she had been informed that a meeting of the above had been held on the 17th May but because of the absence of Cllr. Steffan Jones it was not possible to have a report.
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K   One Voice Wales AGM - Llanbedr 23.5.18
The Chairman reported that he had attended the above meeting on behalf of the Council and that the Chief Executive of Gwynedd Council, Mr. Dilwyn Williams and the Deputy Leader of the Council, Cllr. Dafydd Meurig were present to discuss working and transfering more responsibilities to the Community Councils. It was also made know that in the AGM Cllr. Heulyn Williams from Dolgellau Town Council had been re-elected Chairman of the committee and no Vice Chairman had been appointed.

6.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council  - Highways Department
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from the above department regarding matters that were raised at the last Council meeting and that they were stating regarding installing a 30 m.p.h. sign on top of Glan y Mor road that speeding was a matter for the police in the long run as it is them who have got the powers and the responsibility to enforce any speeding restriction. Regretably they have not got any rights to install additional 30 m.p.h. (repeters) with an area with street lighting. Also asking for more information of which areas did the Council have in mind regarding have “no overnight stay” signs been installed in laybyes as the Council had voiced concern that more and more motor homes were now about and, instead of having to pay in camping sites were staying overnight in laybyes and leaving their rubbish there. It was agreed to let the Officer know that it was the layby on the way into Llanbedr from Dyffryn Ardudwy site, the two by Bryn Bwyd and the one by Faeldref that needed signs in them. Also the Officer stated regarding the Council’s concern that the new B.T pole had narrowed Tyddyn y Felin road he would arrange for the Street Enforcement officer to visit the site so as to make sure that the work has been done within any proper rights in the first place. If there is a chance of relocating the pole they can discuss this possibility with B.T.
Ysgol Ardudwy 
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the above asking if  it would be possible for some pupils from year 9 to carry out work in the community as part of their activities week on the 11th and 12th of July. It was agreed to ask them to clear some of Penybont Garden, Talybont during the two days.

6.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £19,268.55 in the current account, £7,546.58 in the reserve account and £44.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughe   -    £147.00 (wages) + £184.10 costs = £331.10 
Mr. M. J. Kerr                    - £80.00 - opening grave re the late Mr. Bernard Pead (ashes)

Evergreen                      -   £802.05 - cut grass in cemeteries  x 3 and other work by Chairman’s instructions

BHIB Ltd                     -    £1,809.94 - Council’s insurance 

Gwynedd  Council       - £4,000.00 - contribution towards keeping Talybont toilets open

Mr. Nigel Ferguson         - £112.00 - annual fee for the upkeep of Council’s website
Mr. G. J. Williams           -  £130.98 - renew flower beds by Talybont toilets
Mr. Gary Martayn          -  £230.00 - cut grass in both play parks and around the benches x 2
Monies received since last meeting
Pritchard & Griffiths - £1,478.00 - burial of the late Mr. Bernard Pead

Customs & Excise      -    £451.37 - V.A.T reimbursement
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Application for financial contribution 
Harlech & Ardudwy  Leisure - £5,017.20 - half the precept proposal

The Treasurer reported that although the above payment had been made last month there had been a problem with the cheque and therefore the bank had refused it on two occassions. It was agreed to write out a new cheque.
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £149.10 - translation services

The Treasurer reported further that the Internal Auditor had decided that the best way forward would be for the Council to pay the Clerk an allowance instead of individual costs for office stationery, electricity, heating etc., and this would be treated as “other costs” and not “staff costs”. After a discussion it was agreed to leave this matter until next month when there are more Members present.
6.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that his Father in Law was asking if it would be possible for him the repaint the metal seat that is down Ffordd y Llan (near the house of the late Mrs Blake). It was agreed to this and the Members thanked him for carrying out the work.

The Chairman stated that he had been told by a member of the public that they were concerned that cattle were trying to get over the fence by the cemetery and it was agreed to take a look to see if the cattle had damaged the fence.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................









533

